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My name is Kim Popken and I am running for PPSTA president. As a
27-year veteran in the District, I have consistently been an active
participant in PPSTA since receiving tenure. I was an adviser and CBR at
the middle school, and, most recently, your very proud union President for
the past four years.
When I began teaching in Poughkeepsie in 1998, PPSTA was picketing for
a labor contract. Many years later, I am proud of where we stand today,
having settled a contract that increased our salaries by over 20% all the
while protecting our health insurance that the district was set on
dismantling.
None of this was accomplished alone. I’ve been blessed with the support
of an amazing group of women on the Executive Board: Heidi Murphy,
Ashley Bass and Kim Messick from the middle school, Heather
Duncan-Carter from the high school, and Kim Coleman from Krieger. I
would like to thank Kim Coleman for her service, she has truly been
amazing the past four years and welcome Stacy Grady to our slate. This
team is composed of veteran teachers with the institutional memory to
confront our current challenges.
At the building level, we are deeply grateful to the CBR’s for their dedication
and leadership. We also appreciate the advisers and trustees for their
commitment to our union.
The negotiations team and crisis committee were the driving force behind
the settling of the contract. They did amazing work and gave so much of
their time and energy to the cause. We showed the force that PPSTA has
when we come together. It is the union - all of us coming together - that
can affect the change we need for our members and our students.
In the last four years we have revived our Facebook page, updated our
bulletins, sent a press release with the other union presidents, conducted
walk-ins for safety, settled a contract that went back 5 years and forward 6
ending in 2029, as well as supported local charities and organizations. We
communicate regularly with our members through our updates. We also
re-established our relationship with NYSUT, attending Dutchess County
Union President meetings, ED13 and 13-14 meetings. We also regularly
meet with representatives at both the state and federal level. These
meetings are an opportunity to collaborate with other leaders and advocate
for the change we believe needs to happen at both the State level and
federal level.
This past summer I attended the NYSUT Leadership Institute. I spent a
week in the summer and a long weekend this past winter learning about my
leadership style and how to use that knowledge to best collaborate with
others. We also learned strategies to help us face the current challenges in
our union and district. I will continue to learn and grow as your leader to
make this union the strongest it can be.
Of course, none of this can happen without you. A union isn’t an outside
organization that comes in to offer assistance; it is YOU and your
colleagues coming together to empower each other as a COLLECTIVE. In
this current climate there is much uncertainty. We are ready for what
challenges lie ahead and proud to be the team to lead this union into these
next two years.

K
im

 P
opk

en



H
eid

i M
ur

ph
y

Hello...My name is Heidi Murphy and I am honored to announce that
I am running for reelection as 1st Vice President of the Poughkeepsie
Public School Teachers Association.
I have been a proud PCSD teacher for the past twenty-seven (27)
years.
 I am willing to take the time away from my family and time away
from my friends because PPSTA matters...Public Education
matters...
I am willing to commit to continuing to serve PPSTA for the next two
years with this amazing slate of women...in order to continue the
amazing work we~ as a collective union~ have all started.

WE are the ones who make a difference everyday in the lives of the
students and families we serve.
WE are the ones who provide stability and unlimited love to our
most vulnerable students when all around- chaos seems to reign...

I have said it before and I’ll say it again...PPSTA is on the front lines
whether it be advocating for foundation aid, collaborating for safer
schools, fixing Tier 6 for our newest members, providing support for
our colleagues, or fighting for and WINNING a fair contract that
respects the work we do. WE MATTER.

At the present time, I have been your PPSTA 1st Vice President for 
the past four fruitful years. Thank you for supporting our efforts
over the past several years! I am extremely proud of the work we
have done and continue to do. Your combined efforts have fostered
real success in the form of a ratified contract~ Our contractual rights
protect our unit members while supporting our collective goal of
protecting and advocating for our students and their families.
While the challenges we all face are at times daunting, I strongly
believe that our experienced, motivated Slate~ together with the
members we serve~ can continue to make a positive difference.

I would be honored to continue to serve as your 1st Vice President of
the Poughkeepsie Public School Teachers’ Association and am
grateful for your consideration as I join my colleagues:
Kim Popken for President
Heather Duncan-Carter for 2nd Vice President
Ashley Bass for Treasurer
and Stacey Grady for Secretary
in running for your PPSTA Executive Board.   Thank you!
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My name is Heather Duncan-Carter, and I am honored to be running for 2nd
Vice President of the Poughkeepsie Public School Teachers’ Association.
For the past 20 years, I’ve dedicated my career to the students of the
Poughkeepsie City School District, working in five different buildings.
Some of you may not know that during this time, I was excessed for two
years due to statewide budget cuts. I was the “low man” on the list, and
just like that, my job was gone.
That experience was a wake-up call. It taught me how fragile our positions
can be. But it also deepened my gratitude for this profession and
strengthened my commitment to our union.
My love for art and working with Poughkeepsie’s children never wavered,
but it evolved into something more—advocating for and creating
opportunities for our union members.
With creativity and determination, we have:
Built a new website to keep PPSTA members informed about resources and
benefits.
Reinvigorated our Vote-Cope campaigns into an award-winning effort that
promotes public education and educators
 Advocated for Safety in our schools
Created PPSTA merchandise, fostering unity among our members
Nurtured Facebook & Instagram accessibility for the members
Nurturing our community partners
Supported Professional Growth and Well-Being
Worked towards and finalized the 2024 Teachers Contract after 6 years
When I first decided to run for office in 2021, my goal was to contribute to a
strong, stable team. I believed that with the right group of colleagues, we
could bring about real change ~ Promoting Unity and Transparency and a
deeper understanding of why unions matter!
Little did I know just how much I would learn along the way.
From leadership conventions to Fix Tier 6 rallies, from the Committee of
100 events to the Representative Assembly in Cooperstown and New York
City, from advocating at NYSUT headquarters to serving as the Mid-Hudson
Vote-Cope Coordinator—this journey has been nothing short of
transformative.
And yet, there is still so much more to do.

Working w/ the following leadership:
Kim Popken for President
Heidi Murphy for 1st Vice President
Ashley Bass for Treasurer
and Stacy Grady for Secretary
We can bring about Collective Change!
I am grateful for the knowledge I’ve gained, and I am committed to
continuing this working alongside you. Together, we must face the
challenges ahead—united, informed, and ready to fight for what’s best for
our members and our families.
Let’s move PPSTA, together. Thank you!



My name is Ashley Bass and I’m very excited to be running for Treasurer
of The Poughkeepsie Public School Teachers’ Association. I would like to
express my gratitude to Kim Coleman for all the wonderful work she has
done as treasurer in the past 4 years.

I am an incredibly proud PCSD ENL Teacher! I have worked in Clinton,
Morse and have spent my last 9 years at Poughkeepsie Middle School. I
have been working in Poughkeepsie City School District for more than 12
years. Before becoming an ENL teacher, I was a reading teacher serving
the elementary students.

I love working with students and what thrills me the most are the “ah
hah” moments that they have as they learn the English Language.  I’m
grateful to have worked with so many wonderful students and
colleagues. Since I have worked in Elementary buildings I have
experienced the many struggles with time management and being pulled
in so many directions with the tasks that need to be accomplished in so
little time.  I have experienced the many problems and leadership
changes in the secondary school and the effect that it has on our
students academically but also behaviorally.  There can be stress and
frustration when working at all levels, however, there can also be joy and
satisfaction when you have supportive colleagues and a union that you
know will support and fight for you.
 
I have participated in PPSTA activities throughout my 13 year career.  I
have been serving on the PPSTA New Member Committee for about 3
years.  Before becoming secretary I served as a trustee for  a couple of
years. I want to thank all of you who have put in the hard work for the
union in your various roles, such as, CBR’s, advisors, trustees, serving on
committees, or just showing up to PPSTA events.  All of these things
really help contribute to building a stronger union!  Working as a unit
member is not an easy job but you are essential and I want to thank each
and every one of you for showing up and giving your all to serve our
students in PCSD.It has been a privilege serving you all as Secretary of
PPSTA. It has been an honor serving with the amazing PPSTA exe team: 
PPSTA President, Kim Popken,  
PPSTA 1st VP, Heidi Murphy,  
PPSTA 2nd VP, Heather Duncan-Carter, 
PPSTA Grievance Chair, Kim Messick 
& Outgoing PPSTA Treasurer, Kim Coleman.
It’s my hope that Slate #1 ~ Kim Popken, Heidi Murphy, Heather Duncan-
Carter, Stacy Grady,  and myself can serve all educators in this district
and make a difference. Now that we have a contract it is more important
than ever for us to stay united and work on increasing morale.  When we
are strong and stick together we can accomplish so much more.
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 My name is Stacy Grady and I am excited to be running for
Secretary of the Poughkeepsie Public School Teachers’
Association.

I have worked at Krieger Elementary for the past 23 years as a
general music and chorus teacher. Working with our talented
“budding” musicians, I get to witness firsthand the joy,
creativity, and confidence that music brings to children
everyday. 

My job is more than just notes and songs–it’s experiencing my
students discovering new instruments for the first time,
mastering a tricky rhythm, and getting to be by their side as
they perform in their concerts with pride.

These same values–connection, communication, and care–are
what I want to bring to the role of union secretary. I’m running
for secretary not only to serve my colleagues, but to
strengthen the bonds between us–fostering a culture of trust,
transparency, and teamwork–just like we do in our classrooms.

Let’s make our voices stronger–together. 

Working with the following leadership:

Kim Popken for President

Heidi Murphy for 1st Vice President

Heather Duncan-Carter for 2nd Vice President and 

Ashley Bass for Tresurer

Just like in the classroom, every voice matters and when we
work together, we create something greater than any one
person can do alone. Thank you for considering me to serve in
this important role. I would be honored to represent you.



Changes to our Medical Plan Effective July 1, 2025

On March 6, 2025 the PPSTA Benefit Trust voted the
following changes to the fertility benefit:
1. Increase the annual $10,000 max to a max of $15,000
per round.
2. Set the max number of rounds to 3.
3. Continue the IVF drugs to 80% in network and 70%
Out of Network.
4. Eliminate the age limitations.
There will be more to come on this. Stay tuned!

Submitting Claims to UMR
When you are submitting claims for reimbursement, it is very
important to follow the directions
on the form. If you submit by mail, keep copies!!! If you are
emailing, the UMR system
CANNOT read google docs or sheets. These claims end up in a
‘dead letter file’ and cannot get
processed. You need to attach the claim form and supporting
documentation in pdf form.

If you are having problems with registering on
www.myUHCvision.com:

MyUHCVision Tech Support team 1-877-844-4999.

https://ppsta.org/


www.PinnacleCare.com/health-
navigator-support

https://ppsta.org/
http://www.pinnaclecare.com/health-navigator-support
http://www.pinnaclecare.com/health-navigator-support


Calendar Year Information:
Medical: January 1- December 31

Dental: July 1- June 30
Vision: September 1- August 1

Legal: April 1- March 31
Opt-Out: September 1- August 31





THE PPSTA BULLETIN IS THE
OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION
FOR OUR MEMBERSHIP

REGARDING ALL MEDICAL
AND DENTAL INSURANCE

INFORMATION.

Office Secretary:
Olga Mirabilio
officesecretary@ppsta.org
Hours: M-F 8am-12pm

**PPSTA Bulletin Deadline
for submissions is the
1st of each month.** 

Do you want to highlight
your classroom or school

event?  Do you have
awesome pictures of
union members doing

great things? 
If you have:

*Articles 
*items of interest 
*Congratulations

*Pictures 
*Condolences

Please submit them to
bulletin@PPSTA.org**

PPSTA is located at:
40 Garden Street, Suite 207
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
845.471.3376
FAX 845.471.6783
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